                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
 1st October, 2015.

Present:  Cllrs: P Brown, Amy Morgan, Brigit Thurstan, D Rees (Chairman), T Hale, C Prior
Apologies:  Cllrs:  Sue Whitmore, L Cotton, P Raymond  

1. Review of Public Toilet Facility 
The project has gone well and is now locked up for the winter.  £0.60p collected from the collection box.   The water has been turned off.  Phil Owen is happy to continue next year. The Clerk offered to work out all the expenses for the council to discuss at the next meeting.


2. The minutes of the  Community Council meeting held on the 3rd September, 2015, were read and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. T Hale, seconded by Cllr. P Brown.

3. Matters Arising
· Projector was £74.00 plus £6.00 delivery.

· Bus shelter – glass ordered.  Benches fitted.

· Use of Pavilion – to be reviewed in December.

· Recycling Centre – visit arranged for 9th October – email round to confer check on date

· Planning Application – school – the Clerk was asked to contact Stephen Benger PCC to arrange a site visit.

4. Chapel House
In progress, the major work will commence soon.

5. Finance 
Payments requested:   North Pembs Transport Forum - £12.00

                                     Share of electricity - £25.12




        Projector + delivery - £80.00




        GTI -  £128.94
Proposed by Cllr. Amy Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan

Rent from village hall - £85.00 received, plus £0.60 from the public toilet.      Councillors wondered if this hall rent included income from  table tennis?

Financial information: financial record sheets were handed out to those present.
6. Planning
Planning Applications
PCNPA
NP/15/0506:  10 Cefn Gallod, Trefin – replacement of existing utility shed and shed structures 

with a new garage connected to house to include utility area and bedroom above. No adverse comments.

Tree Works Notification

Prendergast Caravan Park, Trefin – crown thin and removal of regrowth shoots of hedgeline 
trees …  No adverse comments.
7.  Correspondence
a) GTI – request for payment of three receipts:  £47.95, £35.99 and £45.00 (total £128.94).  The  Clerk was asked to write back to GTI confirming that the Community Council will pay these three invoices and  requesting that a building/works programme be presented so that the Community Council can see how much is required.  









The Clerk was also asked to write about the grass cutting suggesting that instead of the current cutting programme an alternative grass meadow system be considered within the village.
            b) PCNPA – Evidence Base Local Development Plan  - completed for return.
c) Trefin Arts and Crafts Society – request for removal of filing cabinet from the village hall. The Clerk was asked to reply saying that the cabinet needed to be in the hall and had been brought back into the hall, and to enquire about the grey cabinet in the hall.  Proposed by Cllr. P Brown, seconded by Cllr. T Hale.
d) PAVS – invitation to Community Voice event – 18th November, 10am – Pembrokeshire Archive,

Haverfordwest.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan might go.
e) PCC – Bus and Community Transport consultation – completed for return.
f)  MIND Pembrokeshire  - information and poster received.
       9.  Llais Rhian


 Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will write a piece for the next edition.

Signed …………………………………….
Date  ……………………………………

